
 

 

19005 Coast Highway One, Jenner, CA 95450 ■ 707.847.3437 ■ info@fortross.org  ■ www.fortross.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Title: Fort Ross Interpretive Association / Fort Ross Conservancy Newsletter 

Author(s): Fort Ross Interpretive Association / Fort Ross Conservancy  

Published by: Fort Ross Conservancy Library  

URL: www.fortross.org  

Fort Ross and Salt Point parks have benefited greatly from many dedicated volunteers and staff 

who have given generously to these parks. Board of directors from FRIA and FRC have 

fundraised, organized events, overseen volunteers, spearheaded interpretation and restoration 

projects, and offered substantial support to California State Parks across many decades.  

These digitized newsletters capture the activities over the following historic periods: 

 Fort Ross Interpretive Association (FRIA): 1976 - 2012 

 Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC is the same legal entity as FRIA but the organization 

changed its name): 2012 - present 

 

Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC) asks that you acknowledge FRC as the source of the content; if you 

use material from FRC online, we request that you link directly to the URL provided. If you use 

the content offline, we ask that you credit the source as follows: “Courtesy of Fort Ross 

Conservancy, www.fortross.org.”  

 

 

Fort Ross Conservancy, a 501(c)(3) and California State Park cooperating association, connects 

people to the history and beauty of Fort Ross and Salt Point State Parks.  © Fort Ross 

Conservancy, 19005 Coast Highway One, Jenner, CA 95450, 707-847-3437 www.fortross.org 

 

http://www.fortross.org/
tel:707-847-3437
http://www.fortross.org/


FORT Ross INTERPRETIVE ASSOCIATION

July - August 1995 Newsletter

BOARD NOTES
by John Sperry

Main matters this June Board meeting were a paucity of
directors (7 of 13!), and a determined effort at efficiency.

Nicholas Lee, Corresponding Secretary, received a letter from
Richa Wilson who entered into a contract to record the fort's
Rotchev house. Richa has accepted a Peace Corps assignment to
Africa. Before leaving she will complete a "Third Report" and
an "Interim Maintenance Proposal." Her final report will be
completed after her return in two years. The secretary also
received a letter from David Rickman, a former "director" of
LHD activities at FRSHP. David criticized the period shift from
1833 to 1822 because so many interesting details of the fort were
not yet in place—the chapel, the Rotchev house, the Hudson Bay
Company, and because the volunteer-provided or FRIA-
purchased "appropriate clothing" is no longer appropriate.
Correspondence from Yulia Yarakalova in Russia requests an
invitation to Fort Ross to present copies of portraits of Kuskov
and of his wife. The board directed Nicholas to offer invitation.

Sherry Madrone gave her reasons for resigning as chair of the
Costume Committee. Her reasons echoed Rickman's to some
extent. Sherry's skills and energies will be missed.

A most active Ranch Committee (reporting a $40,000 total
budget) noted that the Call House reroofing contract is let to All
Seasons Roofing, Petaluma. Foundation work is approaching
"pour" day. Sonoma County gave $12,530 to the stabilization
effort in '94, largely through the efforts of Jeannette Rosson.
Fund raising plans are underway—a new "Home Sweet Home"
for April '96 and, maybe, a gourmet dinner/wine tasting gig.

It looks like the state will have increasing control over FRIA
activities as a volunteer association. Our bookstore earning level
is the indicator. Always unsaid in these matters is the
antithetical nature of "volunteering" and state control of such
energies.

The Caretakers is very close to publication. We should be
pleased with our publications as being eminently interpretive—
our mission. How fortunate that they are also money earners!

Policies concerning the library, collections, loans and
accessions were fine-tuned and approved by the board.

Lastly, we may hope that future meetings will be short and
efficient by way of a pre-meeting of the Executive Committee
(five officers, plus one staff and one state representative). It is to
be viewed as an agenda-setting, sort of "winnowing" operation
of FRI A affairs, the plan is experimental through December.

FLOWERS AND FIRE
by Lake Perry

This winter's squalls brought earth drenching rains: more than
120 inches measured in the hills inland from the coast ridge,
and close to 52 inches have been logged in at the Fort Ross
weather station since October 1, 1994. The deluge interrupted a
significant drought, created access and habitation problems, but
painted the hills with swaths of wildflowers.

A meander along roads and paths will reveal what else so
much water from the sky brought: extravagant wild berry
thickets, fungi or molds on trees (especially the bay laurel and
madrone), and their dying leaves turning brown, and lush smile-
high annual grasses.

The local four-legged vegans love this increase in the food
supply, as do nesting creatures, insects, and photographers.
Those of us who must mow with metal and fossil fuel,
anticipating the usual long hot summer, wish we'd never
progressed past mid-spring and thrice-weekly downpours. Well,
not quite. Extra caution must be used when mowing—metal
blades on stone can create sparks. So, those of us living just to
the east of the Pacific Ocean have more than occasional qualms
about just how hot this summer might be, and should be overly
cautious.

Visitors, well-intentioned vacationers, even local residents,
might exercise a lapse of common sense in a highly dangerous
wildfire potential season.

Remember these rules:
* Stay on roads when driving. Catalytic converters and heat
can start fires in dry weeds.
* Ground fires or open fires of any kind are not permitted.
Off-the-ground barbecues are allowed or provided in some areas,
unless, as at the Reef Campground, all fires are disallowed if
conditions warrant.
* Smoking is not permitted on trails. Smoke only where
allowed. Use extra caution with smoking materials and
matches and their disposal.
* Report to nearest state park personnel any observed
violations of the above.
* Call 9-1-1 to report a fire. Be as specific as possible as to
location. Do not hang up until the answering emergency agency
has.

Our parks, forests, homes, and human lives depend on our
care to prevent wild fires!




















